

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

The Townsend Building 401 Federal Street Suite 2 Dover, Delaware 19901-3639 DOE WEBSITE: http://www.doe.k12.de.us Mark T. Murphy Secretary of Education Voice: (302) 735-4000 FAX: (302) 739-4654

NOV 0 7 2014

November 03, 2014

Ms. Ana Velasquez Latin American Community Center (La Fiesta)-0000000011 403 North Van Buren Street Wilmington, DE 19805-3243

Dear Ms. Velasquez

We are pleased to advise you that your application to participate in the Child and Adult Care Food Program (CACFP) has been approved for Fiscal Year 2015; effective October 1, 2014 through September 30, 2015.

All CACFP records must be kept on file as documentation for audit purposes for three years plus the current year. By accepting the CACFP Federal reimbursement you agree to have these records available for review by the state agency and USDA Food and Nutrition Service personnel whenever requested. In addition, please forward any updated license(s), outreach materials, and changes that affect your application to this office in order to ensure timely processing of your monthly claim for reimbursement.

Should you have any questions concerning your approval, please call (302) 735-4060.

Sincerely,

Aimee F. Beam, RD, LDN

Education Associate, Nutrition Programs

cc: Linda C. Wolfe, EdD, RN, Director School Support Services